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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 
                 execassist@hebronnh.org 

 

Hebron Historic District Commission 
Minutes of Meeting May 21, 2019 

 

Historic District Commission Members Present:  Ron Collins, (Chair), David Brittelli, (Vice 

Chair) Chris Laux (Member), Roger Larochelle (Planning Board Chair), Paul Hazelton (Select 

Board Representative), Carol Bears (Secretary). 

Absent:   

Others Present:  Andy Comendall; Jocelyn Kaye; Mitch Manseau; Phyllis Rockwell 

Time Convened: 7:03 p.m.       Time Adjourned: 8:01 p.m. 

Next Meeting:  TBD 

Paul Hazelton called the meeting to order at 7:03.  The first order of business was the election 

of a Chair Person for the following year.  Roger Larochelle moved to nominate Ronald Collins 

as Chair seconded by Chris Laux.  The vote was in the affirmative with all voting in favor. 

Ronald Collins moved to elect David Brittelli as Vice Chair and this was seconded by Roger 

Larochelle.  The vote was in the affirmative with all voting in favor. 

Minutes: The minutes of the November 13, 2018 were reviewed and there was a small change 

under new business.   A motion was made by Roger Larochelle to approve the minutes with the 

necessary changes and seconded by Chris Laux.  The motion passed in the affirmative. 

New Business: 

Next on the agenda was the request for installation of a 10.4 kw Photovoltaic Solar System at 

19 Cross Road Map: 17 Lot 15 on the roof of the garage.  There is currently a solar system 

located on a property located off Braley Road, which is in the historic district.  This system 

blended in with the surrounding of the property.   

The system that would be located on the property at 19 Cross Road would be black and would 

blend in with the roof of the garage.  There was discussion about the reflection off the panels 

could be an issue but where the panels were black thought it would not be a problem. 

There was representation by the neighbors and they were in favor of this project.  Phyllis 

Rockwell indicated the savings on electric is well worth having the system installed as they 

have one located at their property on Hunt Road. 

Other Business: 

Roger talked about the composition of the committee as he is representing the Planning Board 

and he will no longer be Chair of the Planning Board.  Ron indicated that the Chair is the 

person that represents the Historic District.  The new Planning Board Chair will be elect at the 

next Planning Board meeting in June.  
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As there was no further business a motion was made by Roger Larochelle and seconded by 

Chris Laux to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 


